
 
 

 
 

 
 

Oregon will be in the direct path of the August 21st Solar Eclipse and some of the 
best viewing areas will be in Dallas/Rickreall. 
 
To celebrate the eclipse, Eola Hills Wine Cellars will host a weekend event at Polk 
County Fairgrounds August 19-21.  Featuring live music, educational seminars, a 
winemaker’s dinner, wine tasting and bike rides through wine country.  
View their website for more information: eolahillswinery.com/total-solar-eclipse-
viewing-party/. 
 
They have asked the Independence Wagon Wheelers to provide a square dance 
demonstration on Saturday August 19th with George Hermann calling.   We will be 
offering lessons from 5-6pm for the event patrons, and then 6-7 pm we will dance 
mainstream. 
 
IWW would love to have a minimum of 6 squares, so are reaching out to any and all 
clubs for a list of interested square dancers.  We need to know ahead of time who will 
be joining us.  If your club has interested members who would like more information 
please contact either of the following: 
 

 Joni O’Brien; jobrien58@msn.com or 503-623-8353.  
 Neta Minten; rnminten@gmail.com or 503-393-3504 

 
We are asking clubs to wear their club outfits and all dancers will receive Solar Eclipse 
dangles and Eclipse sunglasses  
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